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Summary
The Roads and Transport Scrutiny Committee considered a paper on Shared Space in Ipswich at its meeting on 14 June 2006. The central aim of Shared Space is to reconcile the needs of people with the demands of road traffic to improve the environmental and social quality of areas. The Committee wished to enthusiastically support the Shared Space concept. The Committee recognised that this was a new concept and it wished to understand how Suffolk County Council was considering the introduction of Share Space as an option to resolve traffic related problems. This paper provides a summary of the work of the Shared Space Scrutiny Working Party and makes recommendations to be considered by the Roads and Transport Scrutiny Committee.

Objective of the Scrutiny 
The terms of reference of the Scrutiny Working Party are as follows:

a) What are the issues that need to be taken into account when considering ‘Shared Space’ as a concept?

b) What is the County Council doing to ensure shared space options have been considered in traffic management solutions, both in its entirety, or by incorporating shared space principles within other solutions?

c) How are the principles of shared space currently being applied in Suffolk?

d) What sources of funding are available?

e) What else could be done to promote greater understanding of shared space?

One of the County Council’s corporate priorities for 2008-09 is ‘maintaining Suffolk as a safe place to live and work’. The introduction of Shared Space, in its purest form may assist the County Council meeting its priority as it could reduce the number of accidents and reduce the number of persons killed and seriously injured on Suffolk’s roads.  
The Committee may, following consideration of the Scrutiny Working Party’s paper, agree the recommendations detailed in paragraphs 6-13 or make changes to them.
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Introduction from Councillor Paul Hopfensperger, Chairman of the Scrutiny Working Party
1. The Scrutiny Working Party recognised that members of the Roads and Transport Scrutiny Committee supported the introduction of Shared Space having advised the Portfolio Holder for Roads and Transport on 14 June 2006 that momentum should be maintained in order to introduce further shared space schemes in the County.

2. During consideration of this topic, we felt that it was important to understand what shared space was and how shared space had been introduced in other parts of the country. In addition, we wanted to know how County Council officers and local organisations considered Shared Space as an option to resolving traffic issues and its possible introduction.

3. We would specifically like to thank Councillors and Officers from the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea for providing members of the Scrutiny Working Party with details of the scheme that they had introduced in South Kensington High Street when we visited them on Monday 12 March 2007.

4. Our recommendations reflect an opportunity to provide suggestions as to how shared space should be considered as a solution to traffic issues and how Suffolk County Council could improve understanding of Shared Space principles and the benefits that could be obtained.  
Scrutiny Focus

Recommendations of the Scrutiny Working Party

5. The recommendations of the Shared Space Scrutiny Working Party are detailed below in paragraphs 6 to 13.
6. A recommendation be made to the Portfolio Holder for Roads & Transport that Suffolk County Council aspire to introduce Shared Space in appropriate situations in the same manner as has been implemented in Holland.
7. A recommendation be made that the Director for Environment and Transport make available to Districts/ Boroughs and Parish Councils the presentation prepared and presented by the Chairman of the Shared Space Scrutiny Working Party at its meeting on 11 December 2006 outlining the concepts and benefits of implementing shared space.
8. A recommendation be made to the Director for Environment and Transport to ensure that within Agency Areas all relevant County Councillors be consulted on all strategic roads and transport schemes and matters.
9. The Director for Environment and Transport be requested to introduce a clear process that ensures that Shared Space, either in its purest form or elements of Shared Space, be considered at the initial appraisal stage of a scheme rather than it being addressed as an after thought.  This process should document the criteria to be considered at that early stage.
10. The Portfolio Holder for Roads and Transport and Director of Environment and Transport to identify a scheme in the forward work programme where Shared Space is likely to be the best solution and to design and construct that scheme and monitor its performance in order to help and inform the developments of future schemes.
11. A recommendation be made that Suffolk County Council consider and support, where appropriate, the introduction of Shared Space at sites where building developments were planned.
12. The Committee should acknowledge the work currently being undertaken by the Roads and Transport Directorate to obtain funding for Shared Space schemes and express its support for the current bid to obtain European funding through the Interreg project.

13. A recommendation be made that the Director of Environment and Transport obtain an estimate of costs for a pilot Shared Space scheme, comparing this with a conventional scheme in order to obtain a good understanding of the relevant costs.
Main Body of Evidence

Summary of Scrutiny Evidence considered

14. On 21 and 22 May 2006, 6 members of the Roads & Transport Scrutiny Committee and the Assistant to the Portfolio Holder for Roads and Transport undertook a site visit to the Province of Fryslan in Holland. 
15. Members of the Committee also visited the Shared Space Scheme in Handford Road Ipswich on 14 June 2006 prior to considering paper RT06/13.

16. A detailed list of evidence considered by the Scrutiny Working Party is held by the Scrutiny Team. The following is a summary of the type of information considered:

a) The Scrutiny Working Party visited Seven Dials in London and the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea to look at the Shared Space scheme that had been introduced in Kensington High Street.

b) A PowerPoint presentation detailing technical issues relating to ‘Kensington High Street an Urban Streetscape… 5 years on’. This was presented by Geoff Bray, Technical Director for transport projects at the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea.

c) A presentation by Councillor Daniel Moylan, Deputy Leader of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea and Cabinet Member for Planning, Housing Policy and Transportation. The presentation provided the Working Party with information relating to how the scheme had received cross party support and how it had been successfully introduced. 

d) A presentation by the Chairman of the Working Party based on a presentation given by Ben Hamilton-Baillie to the West Suffolk Green Business Forum in November 2006.

e) Reports from disabled groups had been received.

f) The views of Suffolk Constabulary, and Engineers from Ipswich and St Edmundsbury Borough Council on Shared Space had been obtained and considered.

g) A presentation by Steve Boor, Head of Engineering, St. Edmundsbury Borough Council on the Bury St Edmunds Streetscape Manual.

Summary of findings and reasons for recommendations
17. The following section provides a summary of the findings of the Scrutiny Working Party and the reason for their recommendations:
18. The Scrutiny Working Party, having visited a number of locations, considered that Shared Space operated in Holland was Shared Space in its purest form and that the County Council should aspire to introduce Shared Space schemes in the same manner in Suffolk.

19. The Scrutiny Working Party specifically considered a question – What is Shared Space? As a result it identified the following feature and advantages of Shared Space in its purest form:
a) a reduction of clutter (guard rails, multi-use of columns for traffic lights, bins, street lights etc);
b) the removal of road markings;
c) an intermingling of cars, cycles and pedestrians;
d) a shared responsibility of all users detailed  in c) above;
e) a reduction in speed of all of vehicles using the area 
f) a safer place for cyclists;
g) more aesthetically pleasing with a single surface;
h) priority given to pedestrians and cyclists.
i) the Scrutiny Working Party raised the possibility that vehicle users believed they had the right of way compared to cyclists and pedestrians and a formal change in status would be required if shared space was to be successful.  
20. The Scrutiny Working Party felt that there was a lack of knowledge about Shared Space and that the presentation made by the Chairman of the Working Party would provide local councils with relevant information to promote the use of Shared Space in Suffolk.

21. The Scrutiny Working Party wished to ensure that all relevant councillors were consulted on all strategic roads and transport schemes where agency agreements are in place.

22. The Scrutiny Working Party felt that Shared Space had not been considered at the initial appraisal stage, (considered as part of the Local Transport Plan process) and wished to ensure that this was addressed by suggesting that a clear process was documented with criteria clearly specified.

23. The Scrutiny Working Party was advised that there were a number of potential sites in Suffolk where Shared Space might provide the best solution to traffic issues. The Scrutiny Working Party considered that a full understanding of the complexities of Shared Space and the effective performance monitoring of a Shared Space scheme could only be achieved when applied to a Shared Space scheme specifically designed in its purest form. Any scheme would also assist in the development of Shared Space in Suffolk and form a useful training exercise for staff.
24. During discussions with borough engineers, the Scrutiny Working Party was made aware that Shared Space was sometimes suggested as a method of addressing traffic issues that might arise as a result of the proposed developments. The Scrutiny Working Party wished to ensure that Suffolk County Council supported the introduction of such schemes where appropriate as some of the costs of these schemes could be borne by the developer.

25. The Scrutiny Working Party had received details about the availability of funding and supported the work being done by officers to obtain European funding.

26. It was recognised that given the limited number of Shared Space schemes that had been introduced that it was important for officers to be able to compare the costs of conventional schemes with Shared Space scheme. 
Glossary

None
Supporting Information 

A full list of evidence considered and sources can be obtained from Brian Boast Scrutiny Officer on 01473 264374.
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